Region VII

Mental Health Board

Minutes

March 8, 2012
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by John Landers.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Mike Hinman, Randy Rodriquez, Mary Beth Ostrom, Kelly Keele, John Tanner,  John Landers, John Hathaway, Lynn Whiting, Debbie Karrin
EXCUSED:   
VISITORS:   Dave Peters, Martha Tanner, Teriann Parker, Elaine Sullivan, Kimberly Roaker, Roma Hawkins, Michele Osmond, Amy Grazer, Jim O’Leary, Kay 
BUSINESS:  None.  

John Landers

· Reported that the legislature is not making needed changes in the law to allow the RAC and Mental Health Board merge. Will we move forward and just merge as a sub-board of the RAC and vice versa.
JFAC update (John Landers, John Hathaway and Kelly Keele)
·  The tax collection for the State is trending upwards.
· A suicide hotline was approved through the legislature.
· State employees will get a 2% increase in pay
· DD/MI services will be both be allowed for clients to receive services as long as the services are not duplicated
· Some dental services are being restored
· SHS is receiving some additional funding
CMH (Dave Peters and Lynn Whiting)
· YAC (Young Adult Court) are starting in Bonneville and Jefferson Counties. This court is for 19-25 year old and 7 Challenges is the treatment model being used. 7 Challenges is an evidenced based practice.
· Juvenile Drug Court is no longer being provided in Madison County.

· JMP (Juveniles Making Progress) Courts are being utilized in the Upper Valley (Madison, Jefferson and Fremont) and in Bonneville County. Wrap Around is used in the JMP Courts.

· We are struggling with getting the CM subcommittee going. There is an involved parent that is willing to participate and might be at the next meeting.

· State Planning Council struggles to find awards each year and they are suggesting that the Regional Boards give awards to the community (media, advocate, law enforcement). State planning council gives their awards in August.

AMH (Michele Osmond)

· There is a Designated Examiners training on March 30th
· The next CIT (Crisis Intervention Team) training is July 30th – August 2nd
· We are not hubbing our DE on-call for the weekends
Private Provider Report (Kelly Keele and Elaine Sullivan)

· Kelly is running for the legislature this next year
· They tried to repeal as much from HB 260 from last year but were only able to get a sliver back. 
· Managed Care and the RFP is the main focus for the providers
· Sullivan Counseling may have pro bono sessions available for 5 clients if they meet requirements (e.g. financial)
SPAN (Roma Hawkins and John Hathaway)
· Jenny Griffin is the Executive Director for SPAN Idaho. This should help with our causes in Region VII.

· BYDC (Bonneville County Youth Development Council) and SPAN (Suicide Prevention Action Network) are teaming up to have a walk in May around the greenbelt. They are also working towards having a rummage sale.

· Teton County suicide report is completed and it will be available soon. Roma Hawkins and Sarah Dunn have more information.

· Idaho moved to 4th in suicide deaths per capita according to 2009 data.

· The federal suicide prevention grant (Garrett Lee Smith) is being looked to provide evidenced based practices to reduce suicides. Signs of Suicide and Sources of Strength are 2 programs being looked at and have reduced suicides by up to 40 %.

Rural Counties Reports (Debbie Karrin)

· Jefferson County is excited about the problem solving courts.
NAMI (John Tanner)

· There isn’t much happening this year in the legislature regarding mental health
· Support groups are held the 2nd and 4th Tuesday at 7:00 pm at the Development Workshop
· Family to Family education course is starting in May
· Peer Support Groups are held every Wednesday at 1:30 pm at the Trinity United Methodist Church
VR (Kelly Keele)

· VR got an increase in their budget so they should be able to stay out of “order of seletion”
State Planning Council (Mike Hinman) 

· There is a fair housing conference Thursday, April 26th at the Red Lion
RAC (Kama Johnson)

· ICADD is May 15-17th with a pre-conference on May 14th. There should be plenty of scholarships offered through the RAC, BPA, Benchmark and others.
BHC (Kay Seim)

· We are seeing an increase in our adult population
Misc (John Hathaway)
· Idaho is not developing an Insurance Exchange

John Tanner seconded the motion to adjourn.
